
Association News

Donna E. Shalala, president of Hunter College,
will address issues relating to the application
of social sciences in government, public
policy, and the society—the theme of the
Lasswell Symposium—at the Annual meeting.
Shalala is former assistant secretary for Policy
Development and Research at the Department
of Housing and Urban Development in the
Carter administration.

Application forms for these two short
courses are available in the back of this
issue of PS. Q

Placement Service Set
For Annual Meeting

Eighty-one percent of new Ph.D.s found
jobs last year, many with the help of the
Annual Meeting Placement Service.
This service allows employers to review
the vitae of job applicants and to inter-
view them at the Annual Meeting. Also,
applicants can review the list of positions
which are open in their respective fields
and can apply for positions in which they
are interested.

The Placement Service will be open from

September 2-5 and will be held in the Vail
and Breckenridge Suites of the Denver
Hilton.
To participate in the Service, APSA mem-
bers are urged to register prior to the
opening of the Annual Meeting. Place-
ment registration forms are available
in the back of this issue of PS and in
APSA's Personnel Placement Newslet-
ter. D

Air Fares Reduced
For Denver Convention

APSA has arranged with United Airlines a
30 percent discount off regular roundtrip
coach fares to the Association's Annual
Meeting in Denver. This substantially re-
duced rate is available only by calling a
special unlisted toll-free number of
United's Convention Desk ((800)
521-0810; Michigan residents: (800)
481-0243).

The special convention air fare is avail-
able under the following conditions:
• This fare is 30 percent lower than the
normal roundtrip coach fare in effect at
the time the ticket is purchased.
• Travel must be roundtrip on United
only. No minimum stay is required. No en
route stopovers are allowed.
• Travel may commence no earlier than
August 28 and must be completed on or
before September 11, 1982. Reserva-
tions for this discounted coach fare must
be made and tickets purchased by you or
your travel agent at least 30 days in ad-
vance of the originating flight.

Anyone wanting to take advantage of
this reduced fare to Denver should (1)
call the toll-free number: (800)
521-0810 (Michigan residents: (800)
481-0243); (2) ask for the Convention
Desk; (3) tell United's Convention Spe-
cialists that you are attending the Ameri-
can Political Science Association's An-
nual Meeting in Denver, or refer to
APSA's special convention number:
#3218; (4) be aware that the Annual
Meeting coincides with the heavily tra-
veled Labor Day weekend and that early
reservations will increase the likelihood
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of obtaining the flight of your choice; (5)
have form of payment information (credit
card number or check) ready before call-
ing the Convention Desk, and United will
mail tickets directly to you.

If the current "air fare war" continues,
there may be other discounts available
from some originating cities to Denver.
Upon request, United will provide travel-
ers with the lowest applicable fare for
travel on United.

Super-Savers

In addition to the special arrangements
with United, reduced cost travel to
Denver may be available through special
plans of various airlines, such as the
super-saver fare. These plans can be us-
ed by those planning to attend the An-
nual Meeting on an individual basis.
Travel agents can assist Denver-bound
travelers in obtaining the least costly
fare. •

Free Child Care
Available at Meeting

Child care services will be available with-
out charge to Annual Meeting registrants
in Denver from Thursday, September 2,
through Sunday, September 5, at the
Denver Hilton Hotel.

The hours will be from 8:30 a.m. to
10:00 p.m. from Thursday through Sat-
urday. On Sunday the service will be
available from 8:30 a.m. until noon.
Snacks will be available for the children.

Members wishing further information on
the 1982 Child Care Service and regis-
tration forms should write: Child Care
Coordinator, APSA, 1 527 New Hamp-
shire Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20036. This service is offered by the
Association in response to a request from
APSA's Committee on the Status of
Women. •

Graduate Study Guide
Now Available from APSA

The tenth edition of the Guide to Gradu-
ate Study in Political Science (1982) is

now available from the National Office,
according to editor Jean Walen.

The Guide describes nearly 300 Ph.D.
and M.A. programs in political science.
The listing of each program includes in-
formation about field specializations, tui-
tion charges, and financial aid, and ad-
mission and degree requirements. In addi-
tion, the entire faculty of each depart-
ment with a graduate program in political
science is identified along with their
fields of specialization, highest degree,
and current position.

The purpose of the Guide is to -provide
students and teachers with a concise
summary of graduate programs in politi-
cal science. Students who are interested
in a particular field can determine from
the lists of faculty and program descrip-
tions which political science departments
offer such a specialization, what the re-
quirements for admission to various pro-
grams are, and what kinds of financial
assistance are available.

The information on which the Guide is
based was collected in September and
October, 1981, directly from political

The Women's Caucus for Political Science will
sponsor a roundtable, "Promotion and Ten-
ure: A Role for the Women's Caucus," in
which Beryl Radin (pictured above) of Univer-
sity of Southern California will serve as a par-
ticipant along with Louise Comfort of San
Jose State University and Agnes Conley of
the University of Denver.
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